
Date:  January 3rd 2023 

Start Time: 7:05pm          End Time: 8:00pm 

 

Meeting Notes 

Attending  
Dent Guys ✓ Lockness Painters ✓ Northway ✓ Northern Pounders ✓ 
BBC_✓_ Jericho Outdoors ✓  Misfits  X Ridiculous 6 ✓ 
Main St. ✓   Dumpling House ✓ Round of 9 ✓ 

New Items 
-Fines from Ridiculous 6 and Dumpling House were paid and turned in to Zuri for last month’s 
meeting. 
- April Houle’s dues were turned in to Zuri 
- $50 from the Luck of the Draw’s 50/50 was turned in to Zuri. 
-Mikey Wang has stepped down as captain of Dumpling House.  Team is being taken over by 
Becky Dube and will be renamed Dube’s Bulldawgs. 
-Becky turned in sponsor’s fee (Creative Threads) that will be applied to next year’s dues. 
-Becky turned in dues for 4 additional players ( Yancy Lyon, Ian Marnich, Amanda Menefee, 
Marianne Letarte) 
-The team Main St Bar & Grille will be playing out of the Bowling Alley in the spring 2023 
season 
-The team Round of 9 will be playing out of the Legion in the spring 2023 season 
-The team Dube’s Bulldawgs will play out of the VFW in the spring 2023 season 
 
-A vote was held on whether to have 6 teams in the National Division or 7 teams for the 
spring 2023 season.  7 voted for 6 teams and 0 voted for 7 teams.  Northway will move down 
to the American Division for the spring 2023 season. 
 
-All of our bars have been given the option to close at any time after 11:30pm whether we are 
done playing or not.  Matches need to move along at a decent pace. 
 

-A discussion was had about recent actions and behaviors from Vicki Maslausky.  Dan will sit 
down with her and discuss recent events and plans to issue a verbal warning. 

-Tom LeMasurier of the team BBC brought up a recent issue involving the accuracy of toe 
lines.  We are aware there are some inaccuracies that can not easily be changed.  It was 
decided that away teams are to ask the Home team where to stand on the lines.  Even if the 



2 

lines are off, they are very close and it does not give one player an advantage over another as 
we are all shooting from the same spot. 

-Jan 9th Playoffs will be: Ridiculous 6 Vs Jericho Outdoors @ Pub.  Dent Guys Vs Northern 
Pounders @ Pub.  Dumpling House Vs Misfits @ VFW.  Round of 9 Vs Main St @ Main Street 
Bar & Grille. 

-January 16th will be the final night of Playoffs for the Fall 2022 season 

-A vote was held to determine the start date of the Spring 2023 season.  Majority Voted to 
start on Jan 23rd 2023. 

-Sami Call has not paid dues and is ineligible to play until dues are paid.  Sami has now played 
in 2 matches for Main St which has resulted in points being reassigned due to an ineligible 
player.   

-Spring 2023 rosters and dues will be collected at the February 7th meeting 

-New captain’s folders will be available at the Pub on January 16th 

-Players from Just the Tip are eligible to play in the Spring 2023 season.  None have paid dues 
thus far and they will need to pay dues to play. 

-January 28th there is a Luck of the Draw event at the Groveton American Legion.  This is to 
benefit Bob Colebank who is a player in the Groveton league that has cancer and recently 
suffered a stroke.  Entry fees are $20 per person with half going to Bob’s treatments and 
recovery. 

   

Tabled for next meeting 
- Dan brought up switching over to DartConnect starting with the Fall 2023 season.  Tablets 

and fees will be paid using the fundraising money from the events put on by Dan and Shauna 
Croteau including “Naughty Bingo”, the Cornhole tournament, and scratch ticket raffles.  It is 
proposed that the tablets will be purchased by the league (we have already heard some 
people are willing to donate tablets as well) and stored at the individual venues.  We will be 
responsible for making sure they are plugged in at the end of the night.   
 
Lucien is willing to take on the task of registering the league with DartConnect and setting 
things up to make as smooth of a transition as possible.  He is also willing to have some 
meetings/classes with captains and players prior to the Fall 2023 season to go over how to 
use DartConnect and the tablets.   
 
Captains were asked to speak to their players and be prepared to vote on this at a future 
meeting. 
 
Lucien also pointed out that we will need rosters BEFORE the start of the season so there is 
time to properly add players to the correct rosters and update tablets with current rosters 
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before the start of the first matches.  This includes needing email addresses for all players 
with a DartConnect account (Free or paid membership) 
 
DartConnect is a scoring app that makes keeping score for games very easy.  It also allows us 
to track more stats than before.  It will work with our existing website and will not require 
players to purchase anything.  It is recommended that every player signs up for a free 
account with DartConnect so they can see their stats, get match recap emails, get reminders 
of upcoming matches and events, and more!  If anyone needs help doing this, please feel free 
to see Lucien.  He is more than willing to help get things set up! 
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